
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP                                                                      
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
May 6, 2016 
 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The May 6, 2016 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:40 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Meeting began with the Pledge of 
Allegiance Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, Vice-Chairman Margaret Peterson, 
Supervisor Keith Crum, Secretary-Treasurer Robyn Loesch. Guests present: Brenda Osman, 
Dave Osman. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 7, 2016 Regular Meeting as 
amended. Margaret Peterson seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was read. A motion to pay the listed bills was made 
by Alan Loesch. Margaret Peterson seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
General Fund Bills – $ 5,840.58  State Fund – $  0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
  
CORRESPONDENCE  -  NONE 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  -   # 473  Timothy Wentzel, pool 
                                               # 474  Alan Loesch, upgrade garage beam  
 
ENGINEERING REPORT –  Ed Fisher let us know that there were still problems with the 
pipe permits. DEP is now looking at needing Army Corp of Engineer approval. 
 
FIRE COPANY REPORT  - Dave Osman said that there were four natural cover fires last 
month, but all of them were outside of the Township. 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT  -  NONE  
 
COG REPORT   - The last meeting was at Gratz Borough, and the guest speaker was 
Representative Tobash. The next meeting will be at Mifflin Township. 
 
ROAD REPORT - Keith Crum reported that: 

• They have been grading roadsides. 

• The sealcoat bid was placed for advertisement 

• He will be checking with Elizabethville Borough about the Kold-Crack Seal process. 

  
 



• The PEMA snowstorm reimbursement application has been filed 

• Both truck have been inspected. The oil was changed in the small truck. Both trucks 
 were lubricated and have new fuel filters. The large truck had the breaks repaired. 

• Sheila Keiter took care of trimming the tree at Papandrea’s on Carsonville Rd. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  -NONE 
  
NEW BUSINESS    -NONE 

 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE 
 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Margaret 
Peterson. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:06 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer 


